Gilmanton NH News From The Suncook Valley Sun Newspaper

Lura M. McClary

Lura McClary, 91, of Province Road, died September 28th at her home following
a long illness.

She was born in Gilmanton, May 28, 1921, the daughter of Daniel and Florence
Bunker and lived here all her life. She was a charter member of the Lower
Gilmanton Community Club and was also a member of the Gilmanton American
Legion Post Auxiliary.

She is survived by her husband of 67 years, George McClary; two daughters,
Joann Shattuck of Gilmanton and Jean Frost of Slona, Alaska. Five grandchildren,
Amy and Steven Shattuck and Moe, Daniel and Cassandra Frost; three great
grandchildren and one great great granddaughter.

Private services and urn burial in the NH Veterans Cemetery will be held at the
family’s convenience.

In lieu of flowers, donations in her memory may be made to the Lura McClary
Fund, c/o Citizens Bank 54 Main St. Pittsfield, NH 03263. The money collected
will be used to purchase books on gardening and birds, her two favorite hobbies,
for the Gilmanton Public Libraries

To sign an online guest book, log on to perkinsandpollard.com
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